I start by professing my deep affection for the IEEE/PES and the Power System Dynamic Performance Committee, which I consider second to none.
The first PES general meeting I attended was in the summer of 1981, in Portland, Oregon - a really memorable event for me. And, in fact, over the last 26 years I have never missed a single PES general meeting, either summer or winter. I have happily endured the long-distance flights from Brazil because I always knew every such meeting would be worth my time and effort many times over. A couple of times I came on crutches, hoping that the healing powers of the PES would allow me to go back home without them.  My employer, the Brazilian Electrical Energy Research Center - CEPEL, has invariably supported all my IEEE participation and I am most thankful to them.  I am glad to say that the field I embraced, power system stability and control, has always been of critical importance to interconnected power systems and will be even more so in the future as the percentage of renewable energy increases.
Prabha Kundur is one of the legends in this field and he has been a mentor to me for 25 years and to dozens of others for even longer. Prabha has always, tirelessly and with much success, recruited volunteers to help advance critical areas in our field. These people made major contributions both technically and professionally and grew to become technical leaders. I am happy to note that several of them are dining with us, here tonight.
Ladies and gentlemen, I am really honored to receive this award. I would like to invite you to now share a toast with me to Prabha, for his contributions to the PES and electrical engineering - to Prabha! I am most grateful to the nominator and references, and this award committee for considering me worthy of such a high recognition.
I am surely receiving this life achievement award for the collaborative work I did over the years with my CEPEL colleagues, several Brazilian university professors, colleagues around the world, and also from the nearly 30 grad students I helped supervise. I take this opportunity to thank them all. I plan to continue attending PES GMs and seeing you all, every year. And now, with the batteries recharged by this award, I will continue submitting papers to the Transactions with renewed energy to contribute to the work load of reviewers and editors!
Thanks to my wife Angela and thank you all again!
